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ISSUING ORDINARY SHARES

A company can change the class, number and value of its ordinary shares.  This will generally require approval, by special resolution (this requires a 75% majority), by existing shareholders who are entitled to vote on company matters. 
Before proposing a resolution the company’s Articles of Association should be checked for additional conditions that must that be met for the issue of new ordinary shares to proceed. If a resolution is passed Companies House must be notified within 15 days.
The issue of  new shares has various tax and other financial consequences for existing shareholders. These should be brought to the attention of existing shareholders before the special resolution is proposed.
When the issue of shares has been approved the company can issue the share certificates and register the shares in the company’s statutory records. Companies House must be notified of the issue of the new shares within 21 days.
More information on issuing new shares is provided by Companies House  
